# Lifeforte International Junior School



# GENESIS (1ST) TERM 2013/2014 SESSION NEWSLETTER

### **NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS/GUARDIANS**

Compliments of the season!

We give God all the glory for faithfully upholding his covenant of life with us, and for his mercies and grace in bringing us to the end of the Genesis term of the 2013/2014 school year. With hearts full of gratitude for all his mercy and goodness shown to us all this past term as a school, we worship, thank and adore Him.

On behalf of the Chairman, CEO and the entire members of staff, of Lifeforte International School we appreciate and thank all our parents for joining hands with us in bringing up our future leaders. Indeed, you know that our fees have truly added value and are subsidized guaranteed by God's own credit.

**RESUMPTION**: The Bloom term (Second term) begins on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> January 2014.

#### **CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES:**

In Lifeforte we seek to offer you a unique blend of moral, spiritual, and academic programmes, bringing up our children in the fear and admonition of the Lord full of Grace and Truth. We have a mission to catch young fledgling minds from the cradle and nurture them through the precarious years of adolescence. We believe in excellence. We also encourage creativity and innovation. Creative Art takes premium in our curricular activities, laying a strong foundation for creative thinking and knowledge application. School co-curricular Activities include morning Assembly Programmes with Spiritual and Moral lessons at the beginning of each week; Spelling B's, Mental Speed Tests, Group Projects and dramas on inventers and

beginning of each week; Spelling B's, Mental Speed Tests, Group Projects and dramas on inventers and inventions, General knowledge quizzes, debates, impromptu Speeches, Current affairs, News, Discoverers and Discoveries as well as School club activities. Pupils are exposed to a wide variety of topics related to Science, The Arts, History, Technology and the Environment. Extracurricular activities include Tennis, Swimming, Violin, Saxophone and Piano lessons.

Our co-curricular activities were in full gear this term from the Nursery to the Grade levels.

#### LIFEFORTE INTERNATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL EXAMINATION:

In keeping with our culture of promoting academic excellence, our Grade five pupils will have the opportunity of sitting for the Lifeforte International High School Entrance Examination. The exams will be taking place on Saturday January 25<sup>th</sup> January 2014. Forms are available for sale at the office for N20,000. Concerned parents are encouraged to assist us as we prepare the children during this Christmas vacation break.

The examination takes place at 12 noon at 4 examination centres namely:

Ibadan – Lifeforte International High School No. 1 Lifeforte Boulevard, Awotan GRA, Ibadan.

- Lagos Civic Centre (Grand Banquet Hall) Ozumba Mbadiwe Avenue, Victoria Island.
- Abuja The Transcrop Hilton (Nassarawa Hall) Port-Harcourt Montessori International School, No. 58 King Perekule Street, GRA Phase 2, Port-Harcourt.

## HIGHLIGHTS FROM OUR PHOTOGALLERY



The Angels of God appeared to the Shepherds while watching their flock



This little Light of Mine, I will let it Shine. (Nur. 1)



Celebrating the birth of Jesus Christ in a traditional way. (Bata Dance)



**Choreography Display** 



C.E.O's Speech - Mrs Sarah Johnson



School Instrumentalists Display



Deck the Halls with boughs of Hoolly (Prep Grade)

#### **CHRISTMAS CONCERT:**

The peak of all events this term was our Christmas and Charity concert which was held with Pomp and Pageantry on Thursday the 5<sup>th</sup> of December, 2013 in our Mini sport bowl/Amphi- theatre. There were many beautiful displays by the children from different classes. These include singing, dancing, instrumentals display violins, saxophone, recorders, drums and keyboard as well as a drama on the birth of Christ. All culminated with an awesome cultural bata dance in worship of the birth of the King of Kings. It was indeed a glorious and memorable yuletide evening.

We would also like to seize this opportunity to say a big thank you to our parents who responded to our Charity call.

#### PROMPT PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEES

We appreciate our parents/guardians who pay promptly, we continue to enjoin all parent to please pay their fees promptly.

#### GENERAL

We encourage our parents/ guardians to monitor their children closely and censor what they read, watch and do in the internet.

Darly parents, we wish you all a very merry Christmas and a prosperous New year 2014.

God bless you all.

Mrs. E. Jire-Alao Headmistress